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HAPPY NOVEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS 

11/15 Helen Agnew 

11/26 Jan Auerbach 

11/30 Ralf Berthiez 

 

Future Speakers 

Nov 27, 2012  

McLean/Langley football 

teams 

Dec 4, 2012  

Santa visits Homestretch 

preschoolers 

 

Dec 11, 2012  

White elephant gift exchange 

Upcoming Events 

Food4Trees tree pickup 

Dec. 1-2, 2012  

Evo Bistro Happy Hour 

Dec. 3, 2012 

Christmas Party 

Dec. 19, 2012 

Visiting Rotarians  

Jackie Armstrong, Rotary 

Club of Annandale, VA.  

Bilal Raschid, Rotary Club of 

Falls Church, VA  

Scott Mills, Rotary Club of 

Ashland, VA  

 

Guests  
No guests this week.  

 

Agenda 
by Dale Lazar  

Noon - Meeting to order  
- Greeter -Ralf Berthiez  
- Song led by -Dale Lazar 
- Pledge led by - Kathy Martin  
- Invocation led by -Kathy Martin    
- 50/50 raffle collections -Maqsood Chaudhry   

12:20 Begin Program  
- Welcome Guests and Visiting Rotarians - Sergeant at Arms 

- Announcements 

- Happy Talk - Richard Golden  

12:40 Program  

McLean/Langley Football Teams   

- 50/50 raffle bucket  
-Four Way Test - Richard Golden  
 1:15 p.m. Adjourn meeting  

Program – November 20 
by Rick Neldon 

Our November 20 speaker was professional magician, Hugh Turley who spoke on the 

topic of "Deception and How it Works."  Turley did several quite amazing tricks to get 

our attention.  Then pointing to the Four Way Test's "Is it the Truth," he spoke about 

how easy it is to make things that are not, appear to be the truth.  "The easiest people to 

fool are the smartest," said Turley.  "It should be an easy afternoon for me here at the 

McLean Rotary Club."  He went on to say that the hardest people to fool are children, as 

they go right to the truth.  "Every trick has a lie involved to make it work.  I get you to 

believe the lie by how I set up the trick-by what I say and what I do."  Turley also 

shared some articles he had written for his local newspaper.  He talked about the first 

two Americans who visited Nagasaki after the dropping of the atomic bomb.  They were 

actually the ones who flew the plane that dropped the bomb.  He shared several other 

stories from history and concluded by illustrating his discussion by several card tricks.  

It was a most magical afternoon.__________________________________________________________  

Proposed Slate of Officers for McLean Rotary Club for 2013-2014: 

President:                                 Dale Lazar 
President Elect:                        Paul Sawtell 
Secretary:                                 Lynn Heinrichs 

Treasurer                                 Jan Auerbach 

 and Past President: 
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50/50 Raffle: 
 

Mike Holleran was the winner 

of the $28.00 small pot. The 

Joker is still in the deck, so the 

$185.00 in the big pot is 

waiting for a winner this week. 

 
 

Announcements – November 20 
by Rick Neldon 

• Rick Neldon reported that everything was set for our annual Rotary Club Holiday 

Party. The date is Wednesday, December 19, 2012, at the Washington Golf and Country 

Club. The party begins at 7:00 pm and will be in the same space where the party was 

last year. Cost per person is $60.00. Friends, guests, and family members are most 

welcome to join us—the cost will be the same. Drinks will be available through a cash 

bar. Please RSVP to Eva Sereghy: esereghy@aol.com.  

• The club is also collecting for Hurricane Sandy Relief. Please make checks out to the 

McLean Rotary Club Foundation and pass them on to treasurer Rick Neldon. All funds 

collected will be given to the American Red Cross.  

•  Scott Mills, from the Ashburn Club and in his position as representative of the 

District, presented the Club with an updated banner with the name of those in the Paul 

Harris Society. McLean has more members of the Society than any other club in the 

District. Scott commended the Club and congratulated McLean for its contribution to 

the Rotary Foundation through the Society.   

•Vance Zavela announced the Proposed Slate of Officers for McLean Rotary Club for 

2013-2014: President: Dale Lazar, President Elect: Paul Sawtell, Secretary: Lynn 

Heinrichs, Treasurer and Past President: Jan Auerbach  

•Vance Zavela asked for volunteers for the McLean WinterFest on Dec. 2nd from 2 to 6 

pm and there will be volunteer training on Thurs. Nov. 29th at 4 pm at the McLean Fire 

Station  

•Kathy Martin asked for a $20 donation per member for Adopt a Family and 

Homestretch preschoolers.  

•Jan Auerbach informed the members that the Board is proposing a different fundraising 

approach for next year. Instead of participating in Monte Carlo Night, we would have an 

armchair fundraiser where each member would contribute $150. We would also work 

with Bob Hahne to add a local charity focus into the Stop Hunger Now event. A 

decision is necessary in December since we agreed to let the other Monte Carlo clubs 

know then whether we will participate next year. If the chocolate festival goes well a 

second year, we may be able to expand it in future years and have it as our one large 

fundraiser each year. She said we will discuss and vote on this proposal at our 

December 4 meeting.  

•Jan Auerbach—Our club is invited to join the Great Falls Club Happy Hour at the Ritz 

Carlton Tysons on Nov. 28th from 6-8 pm. RSVP to soirrebc@msn.com since they need 

a head count. 

•Vincent D’Avena—Our club is a sponsor of the Food4Trees Program in which the 

public is asked to buy a Christmas tree at cost and bring $30 worth of canned food 

which will be donated to Share. He asked Rotarians to email the flyer to friends and 

family.  

•Brian Pence—On Nov. 27th he is making another gift card order so let him know of 

your orders. 

Happy Talk – November 20 
by Rick Neldon 

      • Bob Nath has a daughter who is presently living in Tel Aviv. He was most relieved 

to hear from her that she was safe in the wake of the military activity in that area.  

• John McEvilly recently recovered from rotator cuff surgery (not Rotarian Cup as I 

had in my notes) and is off to Manhattan for Thanksgiving where he will see his 

new granddaughter.  

• Ed Holman is pleased to have his family here for Thanksgiving.  

• Nick Kalis’ daughter begins a semester of study this January in Greece.  

• Scott Mills’ son Isaac recently won his Cub Scout pack's bake off. Because of that 



he received a $100.00 commission to bake a cake.  

• Vance Zavela is off to Boston for Thanksgiving.  

• Bob Rosenbaum has celebrated the past 41 Thanksgivings with his family at his 

home here in McLean. This year the celebration will be at son Bob Jr’s home.  

• Obie O’Bryon’s wife Lucy had knee surgery this past Friday. We wish her a quick 

recovery.  

• Dana Sippel is glad to have all his children home for Thanksgiving. He wishes 

everyone in the club a Happy Thanksgiving!  

• Paul Ward, club Sergeant at Arms, had a great time visiting Costa Rica. In his 

absence, it was discovered that it took four (4) Rotarians to replace him.  
  

Make Up Meetings at Local Clubs: 
 
Annandale  
Juke Box Diner, 7039 Columbia Pike, Annandale 
Wednesday at 12:15 PM 
Arlington 
La Cote D'Or, 6876 Lee Highway, Arlington 
Thursday at12:15 PM 
Ashburn 
1757 Golf Club, 45120 Waxpool Rd, Dulles 
Thursday from 12:00 PM - 1:15 PM 
Bailey's Crossroads 
Goodwin House Bailey's Crossroads, 3440 South 
Jefferson, Falls Church  
Friday at 7:30 AM 
Burke 
Brion's Grille, 10621 Braddock Rd, Burke 
Tuesday at 7:30 AM 
Crystal City-Pentagon 
Crystal City Sports Pub, 529 23 St. Arlington 
Wednesday at 7:30 AM 
Dulles International Airport 
Hilton Washington Dulles in the Cardinal Lounge, 13869 
Park Center Rd, Herndon 
Friday at 7:30 AM 
Dunn Loring-Merrifield  
Shula’s in the Tysons Marriottt, Leesburg Pike 
Friday from 12:00 PM - 1:00 PM 
 

Fairfax 
American Legion Post 177, 3939 Oak Street, Fairfax 
Monday at 12:15 PM 
Falls Church 
Harvest Moon Restaurant, 7620 Arlington Blvd, Falls 
Church 
Thursday at 6:30 PM 
Great Falls 
River Bend Golf and Country Club, 375 Walker Road, 
Great Falls 
Thursday from 7:30 AM - 8:30 AM 
Herndon  
Amphora Diner Deluxe, 1151 Elden Street, Herndon  
Wednesday at 7:30 AM 
Reston  
Hidden Creek Country Club, 1711 Clubhouse Road, 
Reston  
Wednesday at 12:15 PM 
Sterling 
Logan's Roadhouse Restaurant 
46321 McClellan Way 
Monday at 12:15 
Tysons Corner 
Tower Club, 8000 Towers Crescent Drive, Vienna  
Thursday at 7:30 AM 
Vienna 
Marco Polo Restaurant, 235 Maple Ave W, Vienna 
Wednesday at 12:15 PM 

 


